General Education Committee
February 17, 2011
Draft of Minutes

Present: Kelley, Thomas, Hokanson, Klotz, Schutt, Van Der Karr
Absent: Canfield, Latimer, Harms, White, Mattingly
	Topic
	Comments
	Action Item

	Approval of minutes from 2/3/11
	Two edits to 2009-2010 follow-up groups.
	Approved.

	Discussion of Double Dipping (GE-7)
	The Committee had approved a course for GE 7 that was already approved for GE 11.  Abby provided the Committee with copies of email discussion by chairs of departments involved in the categories.  The Committee carefully considered and discussed the string of emails.

	The Committee decided to stick with the current College and SUNY rules, which prohibit double-dipping in GE 7.
The paperwork for ENG 251 will be returned to the Department which will decide whether the course belongs in GE 7 or GE 11, but not both.


	GE course proposals follow up

a. MUS 105
b. ANT 318

c. ENG 208


	a. No additional information received.

b. New cover sheet was added, typo fixed, and prerequisite justified.
c. Discussion ensued on whether the course should be in GE 7 or GE 8.  Department recommended GE 7.
	a. Action on hold until more information is received (suggested Bruce contact them).
b. Approved pending Dept. Chair’s signature.
c. Place course in GE 7.


	2009-2010 Assessment follow up groups
	Group Updates: 
GE 7 - Humanities:  Sam, Larry and Merle will meet with assessed faculty on March 3.

Critical Thinking: Jim and Orvil have heard from 4 faculty members who will participate.

GE 11- Prejudice and Discrimination: One faculty member, who may or may not have done the assessment, responded to the solicitation by Abby and Chris.


	Follow up to continue.


	2010-2011– Upcoming Assessment
	Committee members volunteered, or were assigned, as follows:

GE 4: Amy, Dan

GE 8: Sam, Abby

GE 9: Orvil, Chris

GE 10: Jim, Larry 
	The Committee decided to review the embedded assessment tool (from the perspective of evaluating our assessment).
To be completed for discussion at March 31 meeting.



	Syllabus Review
	Committee discussed its role in reviewing syllabi.   It was concluded that the Committee should do a promotion piece stating what the requirements are for G.E. syllabi.   Syllabi from a random group of courses should be assessed, not from all the courses in the category.  
	Will collect syllabi in mid-fall 2011 for courses that will be randomly assessed in spring 2012.

	Assessment Plan.

	It was affirmed that the assessment plan should be based on a 6-year cycle.
	Meeting Adjourned


Respectfully Submitted by Larry Klotz, 2/17/11
